











year Key Stage 3, with students choosing options in Year 9 to start in Year 10. She noted that
would mean a reduction in the numbef compulsory GCSEs, though the option remained for m
able students to take additional subjects.

Governors had received an update on Pupil Premium, in particular the additional tutoring bein
provided to Year 11 students as part of the COVID egpolvork. The Principal advised that the
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model, though the planned inset day oft danuary had not gone ahead due to other priorities, a
previously notedStudents had been supported in preparation for their mock exams, though the
had not yet taken place. GL Assessments had all beewpleted, and the Senior Leadership Tean
(SLT) were working with staff to continue to look at how to adapt schemes of learning in respo
these(QE2.4)

Governors asked how students would be prepared for the mini tests which were expected to
happenas part of the GCSE assessments discussed e@@iet.3) The Principal advised that this
would depend on when students returned to schddé advised that plans were set up to run the
tests in the final half term of the year, and if students returnegiaEaster then there would be a
period of time for preparation. However, if the return happened later, then preparation would n
to take place remotely.

With reference toQE3.1the Principal reported that £15,000 of the CC
beenallocated to tutors for specific students, following assess
behind in their learning. He advised that priority had been m
Year 11 students having started working with tutors alread
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